## Kelly & Rebekah Gilliam

Missionaries to





Sending Church: Fall Creek Baptist Church 3520 Fall Creek Church Road Jonesville, NC 28642



October News 2013

Dear Friends and Family,

"I say" that "you may say." Those are the words that stood out like a beacon to me while reading in Hebrews thirteen. There, in verse five, the Lord tells us to be content with what we have because He has told us that no matter what, He will not leave or forsake us. He tells us why in verse six. "That we may boldly say, The Lord is our Helper." I hope that is a blessing to you, because it really stirred my heart as I had never seen it in that light before. Praise the Lord for His faithfulness!

Our last continuous cricket match of the year went well. We had several new children come along who had been invited by youth group members. It is so exciting to see the young folk reaching out to their friends and neighbours. During the match, a Gospel message was given on "Avoiding the Traps of Life." The children listened well. Please pray that the seeds sown that night will continue to grow, bring the lost to Christ, and keep His children close to Him.

In family news, Becca's leg is much improved. Thank you for praying! She still has some pain during extended periods of exercise or when she over does it, but she is getting better and better. Reese and Bryce are excited about going to the States one minute and wanting to stay home the next. They will miss Pixie (our dog) and all their mates, yet are looking forward to seeing everyone there. Becca and I are excited about seeing everyone there, but will miss everyone here too. We hope to visit as many churches as possible while home. If we do not get to your church this time, it is not that we did not want to, but that we just ran out of time. I am still scheduling meetings. Even if we are not able to visit everyone, we will make sure every church has our prayer cards and a DVD presentation.

Please pray for the church here, as we will be so far away. I have great confidence in the folks here to stay faithful.

Please pray that the enemy does not sow discord in our absence, and if he does, that it would be seen as sin. Please pray for those preaching in our absence that they would be sensitive to the Lord's direction as to what message to preach.

Please pray for us as we leave soon and will be traveling many miles visiting supporting churches. Please pray that we would be a blessing to the churches we visit and the people we get to know.

Thank you for so graciously giving to support the ministry here. Thank you for giving of your time to pray for the ministry. We love you all and are praying for you as well.

Sincerely, Kelly, for the Gilliam family